




July 29, 2008

Dean Bolstad, Chief

National Wild Horse and Burro Program Office

1340 Financial Blvd

Reno, NV  89502

Dear Mr. Bolstad,


I would like to thank you for attending the Nevada Commission for the Preservation of Wild Horses meeting on July 18, 2008 in Fallon.  Your presentation was very informative and you were very helpful and detailed in your presentation and answers to our questions.


Colleen Hemingway, Deputy Attorney General for the Commission, had a question arising from your presentation: “What options does BLM have in amending their budgets and what are the procedures necessary to augment a budget?”  You suggested we put this inquiry in a letter to BLM.  

In addition, there has been mention over the years of a Strategic Plan from around 2001, which started the initiative/directive to move forward to immediately remove horses and burros above AML from the range, enhance the adoption program, and place excess horses in sanctuaries.  Could you please explain for us how the BLM goes from developing a Strategic Plan to actual implementation?  How is it approved and actually be put into motion?  Is there a directive or initiative that is approved and signed?  Who would actually have the authority to sign such a major action directive?  Finally, could we please get a copy of that Plan and the actual “order” to move forward with removing horses in those larger numbers and excess being placed in sanctuaries?
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We thank you in advance for any help you can give us with our questions.   

Sincerely, 

Cathy Barcomb

Administrator

CC:
Allen Biaggi, Director


Department of Conservation and Natural Resources


Wild Horse Commissioners


Colleen Hemingway, D.A.G.

